
A s the Memorial Day holiday 

approached last month, I 

was reminded of a time several 

years ago when I invited several 

co-workers from Canada to attend 

the Indianapolis 500-Mile Race 

and stay with us over the holiday. 

It was a great time even though 

rain delayed the running of the 

race until Tuesday. Our friends 

had to return home on Monday, 

thus missing the ñGreatest Specta-

cle in Racing,ò  but it gave us all a 

chance to look around the Indian-

apolis area.  

This happened to be their first 

time visiting the United States. At 

one point I inquired, ñSo what do 

you think of being here in the 

U.S.?ò They answered, ñIt is 

amazing to see how patriotic 

Americans are.ò 

This response took me a bit by 

surprise as we had not attended 

any ceremonies, parades, etc. 

When I pried further for an expla-

nation, they indicated that they 

had never seen so many flags ð 

on homes, businesses, bumper 

stickers, etc. At that moment, I 

realized how blind I had become 

to seeing our flag. It took some-

one from outside the U.S. to bring 

it to my attention.   

At several times during their 

visit, we further discussed this 

observation. They indicated that 

they wished their countrymen 

were more patriotic, and I was 

proud that mine were. I was also a 

bit ashamed that I had grown 

complacent in recognizing and 

being grateful for the patriotic 

aspects of being an American. 

One of the things I most enjoy 

about the Knights of Columbus is 

that it is one of the few times that 

I still have the privilege of saying 

the Pledge of Allegiance (and I 

always will consider it a privi-

lege). 

As Knights of Columbus, we are 

called to a high level of patriotism 

through the core values of our Or-

der: Charity, Unity, Fraternity and 

Patriotism. As many of you know, 

the Fourth Degree of the Knights 

of Columbus focuses on being 

patriotic as one of our duties as 

Knights (in fact, the Order, in 

changing the names of all the de-

grees, now calls it the ñPatriotic 

Degreeò).  

This duty is codified in the 

Apostle Paulôs letter to the Ro-

mans in Chapter 13, Verse 7: 

ñPay to all their dues, taxes to 

whom taxes are due, toll to whom 

toll is due, respect to whom re-

spect is due, honor to whom 

honor is due.ò    

This summer, especially as we 

look ahead to Independence Day, 

letôs take occasional moments to 

reflect upon this great attribute of 

the Knights of Columbus and the 

teaching of the Apostle Paul. Ren-

der honor and respect to those 

who have served our great nation 

and to those who have fallen 

while serving it in any capacity.   

José Alberto Ruiz, R.I.P.  

With respect to the Knights of 

Columbus value of Charity, I am 

saddened to report the tragic 

death of José Alberto Ruiz. A 
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Grand Knight of one of the councils in our district, 

Mr. Ruiz was shot and killed near his home last 

month. I have spoken with Fr. Paul at Holy Spirit 

Parish, and he shared that Mr. Ruiz was a dedicated 

parishioner always willing to help out, and he was 

trying to help his K of C council gain momentum. He 

leaves behind a wife and two children, one of whom 

graduated from high school shortly after the murder. 

I believe this situation calls us as Knights to action. 

His family is in need of financial assistance. The 

State Council is giving them $500, but that certainly 

falls short of what they need. At our June 1 business 

meeting, we decided to solicit donations from our 

council members. Those should be sent to our finan-

cial secretary, Jay Stanley. Please be generous. 

And, of course, please pray for the repose of the 

soul of José Alberto Ruiz and for the well being of 

his family. 

Accomplishments and shortcomings  

Given that this is my last Grand Knightôs message 

for this fraternal year, I think it is proper to take a 

moment to reflect upon the activities and accom-

plishments our council has achieved in the last 12 

months. Last July, we conducted a survey of our 100-

plus council members. It identified several areas of 

focus for us to try to increase the level of participa-

tion by council members in our council activities. 

Those who participated in the survey indicated that 

they wanted more social events, more efficient meet-

ings, more outside ñspeakers of interestò at our coun-

cil meetings and less manpower investment in Café 

Rosario, to name a few. 

In some of these areas, we have made good pro-

gress. We have cut our involvement in Café Rosario 

in half, and have held multiple social events with 

council members and spouses. We have tried to con-

tinue utilizing the efficient meeting format that our 

previous Grand Knight utilized, and I feel that our 

meetings have been finishing on time or even early, 

as we had hoped. 

In other areas, we havenôt made as much progress 

as I would have liked. We havenôt had many outside 

speakers attend our meetings (although we did hear a 

great talk from a representative of Gibault at our June 

business meeting). We also have not had as many 

social events as we had planned at the start of the fra-

ternal year. These two areas give us a starting point 

for planning next yearôs activities.   

I had hoped at the beginning of the fraternal year 

that these changes might increase participation by 

our council members, but, so far, our participation 

rate has not varied much from previous years.   

New officers, new duties, new focus  

One of the things that came out loud and clear at 

the State Convention was the national emphasis for 

councils to become more connected with and focused 

on their parish. We are fortunate in this regard as we 

are already a parish-focused council, and we need 

only to more closely align our activities to be in sup-

port of our parish.   

I am very pleased and confident in the officers that 

have been elected to serve Santo Rosario Council 

this next fraternal year. Their names are at the bot-

tom of this page. They are a mix of experienced and 

newer Knights who are committed deeply to our 

council, and I have great faith in their resolve and 

abilities.  

As some of you know, I have agreed to be the Dis-

trict Deputy for our District 18. I have also been 

elected to serve as Three-Year Trustee for our council.  

I thank all of you who have helped me make it 

through my term as Grand Knight, especially the 

council officers who really stepped up and made this 

a good year for our council. We are blessed to have 

people like them in our midst, and I am grateful for 

their tireless willingness to step up and serve.   

The following members were elected council offi-

cers by acclamation at our June business meeting: 

Grand Knight: Brad Williams 

Deputy Grand Knight: Daniel Knight 

Chancellor: Charlie Stevens 

Recorder: David Walden 

Treasurer: Tom Brown 

Advocate: Jose Ocampo 

Warden: Kevin Richards 

Inside Guard: Jerry Frederick 

Outside Guard: Zachary Williams 

Three-year Trustee: Lee Ashton 

Two-year Trustee: Bob Collins 

One-year Trustee: Frank Oliver 

New officers elected to lead council for 2016 -17 fraternal year  
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Bradley Williams 

Deputy Grand Knight  

Church Committee  Co-Director  

Surprise! State Council honors us with award  
 

L  ast November marked the debut of a new 

Church Committee program ð the Indulgence 

Walk at historic Holy Cross and St. Joseph Catholic 

Cemeteries. More than 60 participants toured the sce-

nic grounds, prayed the rosary and visited the grave-

sites of pioneering Indiana Catholics, some famous 

(such as Holy Rosaryôs founding pastor Msgr. Mar-

ino Priori) and some not-so-famous (such as the re-

formed reprobate and Indianapolis businessman War-

ren Tate). 

The event was well received, so we made plans to 

do it again this year (mark your calendars for Satur-

day, Nov. 5), with another set of graves, and thought 

that was the end of it. 

Then came the K of C Indiana State Convention. At 

the April 30 Awards Luncheon, the State Council 

honored us with the Church Service Program Award! 

Thanks once again go to Council Recorder David Walden for conceiving, planning and promoting the event; 

and to Council Financial Secretary Jay Stanley for nominating us for the state award. 

New film looks at role of St. John Paul II in fall of communism  

St. John Paul IIôs role as a driving force in the fall of communist rule in Central and Eastern Europe is the 

focus of a new documentary illustrating how he insured a ñrevolution of conscienceò that was pivotal in the 

collapse of the Iron Curtain in 1989.  

The documentary will air on WFYI-Indianapolis at 10 p.m. July 3. 

Narrated by actor Jim Caviezel and featuring original music by renowned composer Joe Kraemer (Mission 

Impossible: Rogue Nation, Jack Reacher), the 90-minute film, Liberating a Continent: John Paul II and the 

Fall of Communism, tells this story using rare archival footage and exclusive interviews with several heads 

of state, historians, foreign policy experts, church leaders and close personal acquaintances of the late pon-

tiff, including Supreme Knight Carl Anderson. 

This documentary, through interviews with historians and journalists who had access to recently declassi-

fied KGB documents, illustrates the vast Soviet campaign to counteract John Paul IIôs moral crusade. The 

film follows the wave of free thought that seized the Soviet bloc following the popeôs epic nine-day pilgrim-

age to Poland in June 1979. 

By his actions and his words, John Paul II inspired a thirst for freedom that would evolve into the Solidar-

ity movement,ò said Anderson. ñWithout his spiritual support, Solidarityôs success would not have been pos-

sible, and without Solidarity, the fall of the Berlin Wall and the Revolution of ô89 would never have hap-

pened.ò  

 

On a picture -perfect early November morning, more than 60 faithful 
Catholics toured scenic Holy Cross and St. Joseph Cemeteries.  



Menôs Holy Hour:  

First Wednesday every month  

9 p.m. @ Holy Rosary 
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Charles Stevens 

Culture of Life Director  

Film brings up  
serious questions  

 

T he Culture of Life Committee was rela-

tively quiet during April and the time 

leading up to this article.  

Holy Rosaryôs Pro-Life Ministry and St. 

Johnôs Pro-Life Committee have been co-

sponsoring a film series for quite some time 

now. On May 13 at St. Johnôs, they showed a 

film titled, ñMaking the Case for Life on Hos-

tile Turf,ò by Scott Klusendorf. He is the foun-

der and president of Life Training Institute.  

Those organizing the film series raised three 

questions for discussion:  

1) What is the unborn? 

2) What gives us value? 

3) Whatôs our duty?   

The first question deals with the issue of, 

ñCan we kill it?ò Reply: Yes, if itôs unhuman, 

as we all know life begins at conception. So 

the obvious correct response is, ñNo, we can-

not kill it.ò  

The second question deals with the fact that 

we are a living image of God, and it asks the 

question of what the difference is between the 

embryo you were and the person you are to-

day. Since we were formed in Godôs image, 

we were developing along.  

Lastly comes the question, ñWhatôs our 

duty?ò Simply stated, the response is, ñTo pro-

tect the unborn.ò Mr. Klusendorf has written 

several books on this topic. Just do a Google 

search on ñJohn Klusendorfò and several 

things will pop up.  

There were around 40 people attending the 

film, including five from Holy Rosary and 

three Knights.   

The next installment of the parishesô film se-

ries will be at Holy Rosary on Friday, Sept., 9. 

The topic will be, ñBlack Genocide in the 21st 

Century.ò  

Santo Rosario Council Officers  
2015-2016 

Grand Knight ............................. Lee Ashton 

Deputy Grand Knight ................ Brad Williams 

Chancellor .................................. Daniel Knight 

Chaplain ..................................... Fr. C. Ryan McCarthy 

Recorder .................................... David Walden 

Treasurer .................................... Charles Stevens 

Advocate .................................... Jose Ocampo 

Warden ...................................... Kevin Richards 

Inside Guard .............................. Jerry Friederick 

Outside Guard ............................ Edwin Barron IV 

3-Year Trustee ........................... Bob Collins 

2-Year Trustee ........................... Timothy Rushenberg 

1-Year Trustee ........................... Edwin Barron III 

Financial Secretary .................... Jay Stanley 

Past Grand Knight ..................... Bob Collins 

Lecturer ...................................... Joseph LeMark 

Committee Chairmen  

Program Director ....................... Daniel Knight 

Membership Directors ............... Edwin Barron III       

& Gerard Schlundt 

Church Directors ....................... Ned Hummel              

& Bradley Williams 

Community Director .................. Frank Oliver 

Council Director ........................ Joseph LeMark 

Culture of Life Director ............. Charles Stevens 

Youth Director ...........................  

Family Director .........................  
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